
Hiltonia Association 
General Meeting 
MINUTES 

 
DATE: April 14, 2021 
7:00 PM                                      *DRAFT 
Held via Zoom   

 
Meeting was called to order by Jeannie Weakliem @7:00  PM.  There were 18 residents in attendance.  
Special guest speaker: Mayor Reed Gusciora 
 
1)   Minutes: Minutes from the January 12, 2021 meeting were approved by voice vote.  
 
2)  Treasurer’s Report:  June Guerrero reported that the Association checking account balance is $=====.  
The House Tour savings account is $====, and the Certificate of Deposit is $==== for a grand total of 
$======.  
 
3)   President’s Report: 

No report 
 
4) Committee Reports (oral reports): 

a. Civic: Paulette Ayres no report  
b. Publicity: Linda Reid no report 
c. Membership: Donnie Johnson no report 
d. Social:  Children's:  ===== 
                     Adult’s:   Lori Emerson no report 
e. Hospitality:  Georgia Wallar no report 
f.  Welcome Wagon:  Linda Reid no report 
g. Worthy Projects: Maureen/Jacques Lebel no report 
h.  Communications:  Kathi Eckert no report 
i. Cadwalader Park Projects:  Becky Taylor no report 
j. Porchfest:  Jeannie Weakliem On hold 

 
 
5) Unfinished Business:  

None 
 
6)  New Business: 

a. Maureen Lebel is now a board member of the Trenton Psychiatric Hospital.  Meetings are once a 
month and Maureen encouraged anyone with questions or concerns regarding the Psych Hospital to 
contact her. 
b. Mayor Redd Gusciora discussed a variety of Trenton issues: 
       1. The city is aware of the ongoing issue of ATV activity.  There is still a no pursuit order. 
       Discussion of possible drone use in the future. 
       2. The paving project on Stuyvesant Avenue will begin in early May.  Note that state funds               
are being used for this project. 
      3. The city now has a homebound program for coronavirus vaccinations.  Check the                          
city webpage for more information. 
      4. The city is adding tree lighting and street dining over the summer months. 
      5. The city will be implementing a new Data Sharing Law Enforcement Program in                            
conjunction with Ewing and Lawrence townships. It will be a Real Time Crime Center. 



      6. The pavilion in Cadwalader Park now has electricity with lighting to come. 
      7. The city is investigating the reports regarding cars parked illegally in the neighborhood. 
      8. 15 new police officers have been added to the force and the murder rate has gone down. 
      9. The city has purchased pot hole repair equipment. 
     10. There was general discussion regarding the $73 million American Recovery Plan.  There              
are plans for a possible advisory group.  Some ideas for spending include: covid related                      
expenses, infrastructure improvements, broadband, water improvement. 

 
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING @ 8:00  PM 

 
 
Next General Meeting: TBD 
 
 
 
Upcoming Hiltonia and related events:   

 
   

Additional Information 

 
 
 
 


